
Newsletter of: 
 

The First United Methodist Church 
   

214 W. Main St. 
 

Carbondale, IL 62901 

 

Our Mission Statement: “Called together by the 
Holy Spirit, we proclaim God’s presence and 
love in the world through prayer, worship,   
education and service. We invite children, 
youth, and adults to become disciples of Jesus 
Christ, live fully in the Holy Spirit, and embrace 
God’s love.” 

 

Pastor: The Rev. Alan R. Rhein  
Associate: Tom Byford 
Dir. of Christian Education: Necia Jannings 
Prayer Chain:    
    Email Sara Hinde at sjhinde04@gmail.com 
Broadcast:  
    10:45 service is heard live on WCIL-AM (1020) 
For van rides: Call the church office (457-2416)      
Email:  fumc@fumc-cdale.org 
Website: www.fumc-cdale.org  
Facebook:  
    www.facebook.com/FirstUnitedMethodistCdale      
Twitter: @FUMCCarbondale  
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In Church This Sunday  

June 24, 2018  

 

8:15 and 10:45 a.m. Worship Services 
9:30 a.m. Sunday School 

Sermon:      ñFood You Donôt Know Aboutò 
Tom Byford 

 

Scripture:                John 4:31-34   
      

Anthem:    

    8:15                Fairest Lord Jesus  
            Allison Spiller, soloist 

     
   10:45               Fairest Lord Jesus 
            Sanctuary Choir; Allison Spiller, soloist     
 

Hymns: 
   568   Christ for the World We Sing 
   273   Jesusô Hands Were Kind Hands 
   451   Be Thou My Vision 
   670   Go Forth for God        

 

 

 

Altar flowers this week are given by  
Don & Susan Frey, in honor of their family. 
 

Indoor Greeters:  Sally & John Washburn 
 

Acolytes: 10:45 Anne Marie Simonds, Olivia Bishop 
 

Sound System Operators: 
   8:15 Joe Swindell; 10:45 Keven Mitchell  
 

Liturgists:  8:15 Bill Crippen; 10:45 Irene Carlton  
 

June Ushers:  John Washburn, Captain;  
  8:15 Larry Good, Bill Tally 
10:45 Don Bryant, Jr., Paul Chugh, Greg Gibson, 
          John Hinde, Angie Voss 

        Musings 
 

Dear Friends, 
 

I  t is great to have our ASP ñmissionariesò back home safe and sound.  From what I have been told, the trip was a great experience for everyone involved.  This coming Sunday,     
June 24, during both services, the ASP team will be sharing about their trip.  It is always good to hear  them 
share what they learned and what they experienced.  Your giving for the ASP trip and the fundraisers the 
youth have are the things that make this trip possible.  So, come and hear them share. 
 

Sunday, July 1, will be Tom Byfordôs last Sunday with us as our associate.  He will be preaching that day and 
there will be a reception after both services. Tom has done good ministry here and has built a strong and 
active youth ministry, along with working to keep our ñFamilies in Progressò moving forward. Sunday, July 1, 
will be a great chance to offer words of ñthank youò and encouragement as Tom and is family make the move 
to Hillsboro, Kansas.  At the reception, there will be a basket for you to place cards that express your appreci-
ation for the work he has done.  Nicole, Nathan, Lily, Magnolia, and Zinnia, along with Tom, have become a 
part of our church family and we will miss them.  We also know that they will become an important part of the 
church family in Hillsboro.  
 

There is always a feeling of sadness as pastors leave churches, because relationships are made that often 
focus around events in peopleôs lives.  It may be a wedding, a funeral, a child being born or many other 
events in peopleôs lives.  There is also a feeling of thankfulness that we have the opportunity as pastors and 
people to build a relationship. The coming and going of pastors is a part of church life.  Each pastor that 
comes, brings gifts and graces with them that are unique to who they are.  What gifts one person brings can 
resonate better with some people, while the gifts the next pastor will bring may resonate better with someone 
else. The important thing is to understand that pastors are only here for a time and then another comes, but 
the ministry of the church must move forward.  
 

As our new associate, Yiwen, comes, we all need to be open to experience his new gifts and graces.  There 
is always a time of adjustment for both the pastor and the people.  With patience and understanding about 
our uniqueness and differences, we can see a new relationship forming and our ministry continuing to grow.  
 

Throughout this time of transition, letôs all remember to include Tom and his family in our prayers as they 
move on, and Yiwen as he comes to be with us.  
 

In Christ, 

 

Alan 



         PARISH  

 As of June 19, 2018 
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In Church This WeekIn Church This WeekIn Church This Week    

 
 

 

 
 
27  Wednesday 
 9:00 - 3  Healing Touch (by appt. only), Rm. 308 
10:00  Childrenôs Story Time, Diane Neill Dorsey 
           Memorial Childrenôs Library 
 

28  Thursday 
11:30  PrimeTimers Luncheon and Program,  
           Speaker: Craig Hinde, Fellowship Hall,  
           $8 lunch 
  5:45  Gentle Toning, Stretch & Yoga, Room 404 
 

29  Friday 
  9:30  Golden Yoga, Room 404 
 

30  Saturday 
 
 
 
 

1  Sunday   Independence Sunday  

  8:30  Worship Service 
  9:30  Sunday School 
10:45  Worship Service 

 

20  Wednesday 
10:00  Childrenôs Story Time, Diane Neill Dorsey           

Memorial Childrenôs Library  
 9:00 - 3  Healing Touch (by appt. only), Rm. 308   
 

21  Thursday 
  5:45  Gentle Toning, Stretch & Yoga, Room 404 
  7:00  Choir Rehearsal, Sanctuary 
 

22  Friday 
  9:30  CANCELED  Golden Yoga 

 

23  Saturday 
 

24  Sunday       ASP Mission Trip Report  
  8:30  Worship Service 
  9:30  Sunday School 
10:45  Worship Service 
 

25  Monday 
 

26  Tuesday 
  8:30  Menôs Group, Heritage Room 
  9:00  Daniel Plan, Room 403 
10:15  Golden Yoga, Room 404 

 

IMPORTANT NOTICE :   No Asburian will be published the week of  
July 8, 2018.  Events or notices for that week will be published in the  
July 1 issue.  Please send Julia anything you want to submit no later  

              than the deadline, Monday, June 25, 2018.     Thank you!   
Disciples for Sunday June 24, 2018 
 

Outside Greeter:  Don Frey 
Van Drivers:  John Graig and Don Bryant, Jr. 
Welcome Center:  8:15 Sharon & Larry Meyer; 10:45 Mary Lou Goodman   
Coffee Hosts:  8:15 Jean & Don Boehne; 10:45 Crystal & Steve Mitchell   
Parish Nurse:  8:15 only Betty Graig 
Childrenôs Church:  K-5th  Linda & Rob Lucas; Youth Helpers: Kayli and Jaden Lucas  
Childrenôs Church Registration: Jon Gobert 
June Nametags:  Barb Bedient 

Health Concerns:   

 Betty Crippen is at Bounce Back. 
  

 

 

You CAN Make a Difference:  Remember I Can, One (1) Can and bring in    

one can or one boxed food item each Sunday.  For the month of July, we will be     

collecting for the Good Samaritan Food Pantry.  Please share what you CAN! 
                          Thank you!  
 

 

Altar Flowers are Needed:  Please help beautify our Sanctuary on Sunday, July 8.  Altar  

flowers are needed that week.  Please sign the flower chart, located in the hall along the  

incline leading to the church office, or contact the office at 457-2416.                        

                   

 LUNCHEON AND PROGRAM 
 

                  Thursday, June 28, 2018 

 11:30 a.m.  Fellowship Hall  $8 Lunch 
 

         PROGRAM PRESENTED BY CRAIG HINDE, 

                      ñTHE STAGE COMPANY THROUGH THE DECADESò      
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

      
       

 

         PLEASE sign up or call the church office by or before TUESDAY MORNING, JUNE 28TH 

 Luncheon menu: Indoor barbeque with hamburgers 

and hot dogs, coleslaw, baked beans and watermelon.   



DANIEL  PLAN ESSENTI ALS 
ñIn this four-session video-based Bible study, The Daniel Plan 
team explores both the spiritual and the health benefits of fol-
lowing a healthy lifestyle by focusing on the first essential of 

The Daniel Plan: Faith.   
We invite anyone who is interested in learning more about the Daniel 

Plan and living a healthy life to join us 

 

Tuesdays at 9:00 a.m. in Room 403 
 

Contact Necia for more information 

Join our team of òCastawaysó        

at VBS  July 22-26 Å 6:00 - 8:00 p.m.  

 

H ave you always dreamed of a tropical island in                   the middle of the ocean?                                                                                                                                                                                             
Ever wanted to be Gilligan, the Skipper, Mary Ann  

or the Professor?   
 

Hereôs your chance!!! Grab your sunscreen and beach hat and  
join our Crewéteachers, escorts,  

                     musicians, crafters...there is a place for everyone at the    
                                            SHIPWRECKEDSHIPWRECKEDSHIPWRECKED adventure. 

 

Contact Necia to be a part of the VBS Crew!!!! 

 

MIDWEST MISSION DISTRIBUTION 
CENTER sent a thank you for the 

bags, bike, hospital gowns, sweaters 

and hats that FUMC volunteers do-

nated in May.  Chantel Corrie,   

Executive Director, thanked FUMC 

for choosing to partner with MMDC in ministry. 

ñYour gift will be a blessing to so many people in 

their time of need.ò  An attachment describes 

MMDCôs partnership with the International Health 

and Development Network (IHDN) directed by Dr. 

Edem Agamah and his wife, June.  IHDN has a trailer 

they purchased that sits on MMDC property.  Midwest 

helps collect donated supplies for IHDN, which provides 

the shipping while MMDC arranges logistics.  A recent shipment included a used Kubota tractor 

with attachments that will be used in the construction of their warehouse, pallet racking for the 

warehouse, medical supplies and equipment, furniture, an anesthesia machine and much more.   

 

MARION MEDICAL MISSION (MMM) has sent a report that provides for the quality and  

impact of the water wells they build in cooperation with African villages.  In 2017, researchers 

from the University of Denver and Virginia Tech conducted an independent evaluation of MMM 

wells, to determine impacts of the wells on the health of rural villages, compared with villages 

with unprotected drinking water sources.  The research questions were:  

 1. What are the economic, health, education and village impacts of MMM wells?   

 2. How sustainable are the MMM wells?  What factors enable or constrain sustainability?     

Researchers concluded that the benefits of the wells were significant at the village and household  

level.  The most common positive impacts were a reduction in diarrhea and less time spent  

collecting water.  In addition, the MMM wells were associated with a wide range of positive 

changes including increased farm productivity, improved school attendance for children, in-

creased income generating activities, stronger marital relations, increased safety, and improved 

hygiene and cleanliness.  Further, the research team was impressed by MMMôs African govern-

ance system and noted the degree to which villages felt a sense of ownership of their well, as well 

as the high degree of participation by women in decision-making.  FUMCôs Easter donation of 

$420.00 will provide more than the cost of one well and administration costs.    

                       

                              

                                 Thanks for your support of so many agencies.    

                                                                                                                          Missions Committee  

Volunteers left to right: Jon Gobert,  
Nancy Mitchell, Betty Hamilton, Ashaki Roberts, 
Heather Criswell, Bobbe Lenzini and Sue Stucky 

 



 

 

             SUNDAY CHRISTIAN EDUCATION  
 

 

                               Childrenõs Opportunities  
 

Sundays at 9:30 a.m. Childrenôs Sunday School - (K - 5th grade) uses Deep Blue 
from Cokesbury.  The morning begins with music at 9:30 a.m. in Room 415.  
  
Sundays at 10:45 a.m. Childrenôs Church - (K - 5th grade). All children are invited to 

                Childrenôs Church following the Childrenôs Time at the 10:45 a.m. worship service.  
 

                           June Sunday School:  Main Topic:  Jesusô Teachings,ò June 24: ñThe Widowôs Coinò  
 
 

 
          

Youth Opportunities, 9:30 a.m.  
             Faith development through Bible lessons, emphasizing a relationship with                                        

God through Jesus.  
 

Middle School meets in Room 410 and uses On the Go. 
 

High School Class meets in Room 409 and uses a variety of materials connecting the lessons of 
the Bible with issues relevant to todayôs youth. 

 
 
 

 

Adult Opportunities, 9:30 a.m.  
                                                          

Renew - Renew is a group of women seeking deeper meaning in their lives through Bible study, 
reflection, and prayer. They meet at 9:30 a.m. in Room 402.  Women of all ages are welcome. 
 
 

The Investors Class - Investors is an intergenerational class for all adults.  Join us for a new 
study just starting:  ñTop 10 UM Beliefsò by Don Adams.  They meet at 9:30 a.m. in Room 404 (the  
Chapel).  Books are available in the Chapel.  Everyone welcome!  
 
 

The Electives Class - Scripture studies are led by John Sims.  They meet at 9:30 a.m. in the  
Heritage Room.  All are welcome! 

 
 

 
Small Group Opportunities  

 

The Daniel Plan meets in Room 402 at 9:00 a.m. on most Tuesdays. Check the church calendar.  
Everyone welcome. 
 
 

Grateful Hearts has recessed for the summer and will resume in Fall, 2018. 
 
 
 

Youth Group has recessed for the summer and will resume for the 2018-19 school year.  

 Remember to wish a happy 
birthday to these church 
family members and friends 
with birthdays in 
 
 

July 5 Joyce Vancil 

 Gabriela Benyas 

 Ryan Harrison 

July 6 Dick Verduin Jr. 

 Drew Caldwell 

 Caroline Fick 

July 7 Corne Prozesky 

 McKenna Shultz 

July 8 Don Frey 

 Andrea Quigley 

July 11 Fred Black 

 Maryann Dorn 

 Marcia Moore 

 Jennifer Woolridge 

July 12 Nancy Campagna 

July 13 Dan Anderson III 

 Khana Nelson 

July 14 Andy Earnest 

July 15 Ben Balsano 

 Susan Winters 

July 16 Madeline Halstead 

 Avery Davis 

July 18 Sims, John 

 Joe Lenzini 

 Abbigail Young 

July 19 Marisa Lather 

July 20 Jean Boehne 

 Heather Bryant 

July 21 Michael Herzog II 

July 22 Sydney Francis 

July 23 Georgann Basse 

 Nick Campagna 

 Brett Diel 

July 24 Stephen Ledbetter 

July 25 Angela Jackson 

 Will Stephens 

 Margo Simonds 

July 26 Bill Walker 

 Sierra Springhorn 

July 27 Anna Fick 

July 28 Dorothy Rudoni 

 Jared Cook 

July 29 Rick Walker 

 Terri Harfst 

 Becca Beaupre 

 Shelby Springhorn 

July 30 Elizabeth Matthews 

 Mari Ann Oberg 

 Reese Matzenbacher 

July 31 Kayli Lucas 

 

 JULY, 2018 


